






Date Time Program

1 08.00 pm Covid-19, Crisis Management

Team Meeting

5 10.00 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral on

Palm Sunday (Live Stream)

6 11.00 am Monthly Recollection for Priests

and Sisters

9 7.30 pm Maundy Thursday Qurbana at

Cathedral (Live Stream)

10 10.00 am Good Friday Ceremonies at

Cathedral (Live Stream)

11 10.00 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

(Live Stream)

12 10.00 am Easter Qurbana at Cathedral

(Live Stream)

19 10.00 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

25 11.00 am Pastoral Council Meeting

26 10.00 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral
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 In response to the ongoing
coronavirus pandemic, Pope Francis
said he will give an extraordinary
blessing “urbi et orbi” (to the city and
the world) at 6 p.m. Rome time
March 27.

The formal blessing - usually
given only immediately after a new
Pope’s election and on Christmas and
Easter - carries with it a plenary
indulgence for all who follow by
television, internet or radio, are sorry
for their sins, recite a few prescribed
prayers and promise to go to
confession and to receive the
Eucharist as soon as possible.

After reciting the Angelus
prayer March 22 from the library of

the Apostolic Palace, Francis
announced his plans for the special
blessing, which, he said, would be
given in an “empty” St. Peter’s
Square because all of Italy is on
lockdown to prevent further spread
of  the virus.

With the public joining him only by
television, internet or radio, “we will
listen to the word of  God, raise our
prayer (and) adore the Blessed
Sacrament,” he said. “At the end, I
will give the benediction ‘urbi et orbi,’
to which will be connected the
possibility of  receiving a plenary
indulgence.”

An indulgence is an ancient
practice of  prayer and penance for

6



the remission of the temporal
punishment a person is due for sins
that have been forgiven. In Catholic
teaching, a person can draw on the
merits of  Jesus and the saints to claim
the indulgence for themselves or offer
it on behalf of someone who has
died.

In addition to announcing the
special blessing, Pope Francis said that
at a time “when humanity trembles”
because of  the COVID-19 pandemic,
he was asking Christians of  every
denomination to join together at
noon March 25 to recite the Lord’s
Prayer. The Catholic Church and
many others mark March 25 as the
feast of  the Annunciation.

“To the pandemic of  the
virus we want to respond with the
universality of  prayer, compassion
and tenderness,” he said. “Let’s stay
united. Let us make those who are
alone and tested feel our closeness,”
as well as doctors, nurses, other
healthcare workers and volunteers.

Pope Francis also expressed
concern for “authorities who have to
take strong measures for our good”
and the police and soldiers
maintaining public order and
enforcing the lockdown.

Pope’s special “Urbi et Orbi”
blessing: ‘God turns everything to our
good’

Pope Francis delivers an
extraordinary blessing “To the City
and to the World” on Friday to pray
for an end to the Covid-19
coronavirus pandemic. In his
meditation, the Pope reflects on Jesus’
words to His disciples: “Why are you
afraid? Have you no faith?” Full text
included.

Symbols of faith

He prayed for the world at
this critical juncture in the presence
of two images that have accompanied
the people of  Rome for centuries: the
ancient icon of  Mary Salus Populi
Romani – usually housed in the
Basilica of  St. Mary Major – and the
miraculous crucifix kept in the church
of  San Marcello on the city’s Via del
Corso.

Most importantly, the Pope
exposed the Blessed Sacrament for
adoration and imparted his Apostolic
Blessing, offering everyone
the opportunity to receive a plenary
indulgence.

Evening Meditation

But first, Pope Francis offered
a meditation on the crisis facing the
world, reflecting on a passage from
the Gospel of Mark (4:35-41).

“For weeks now it has been
evening,” said the Pope. “Thick
darkness has gathered over our
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squares, our streets and our cities; it
has taken over our lives, filling
everything with a deafening silence
and a distressing void, that stops
everything as it passes by; we feel it
in the air, we notice it in people’s
gestures, their glances give them
away.”In this situation, he said, we
feel afraid and lost, like the disciples
whose boat was in danger of  sinking
while Jesus slept at the stern.

All in the same boat
The Covid-19 pandemic has

reminded us that we are all on the
same boat, said Pope Francis, and
so we call out to Jesus. The disciples
ask Him, “Teacher, do you not care
if  we perish?”

The Pope said these words
would have shaken Jesus, “because
He, more than anyone, cares about
us.” The storm, said the Pope,
exposes “our vulnerability and
uncovers those false and superfluous
certainties around which we have
constructed our daily schedules” and
lays bare “all those attempts to
anesthetize ourselves”.

What is revealed, he said, is “our
belonging as brothers and sisters”,
our common humanity.

“Why are you afraid? Have
you no faith?

Pope Francis then picked up
the thread of  Jesus’ question: “Why
are you afraid? Have you no faith?”

He said we have all gone ahead
“at breakneck speed”, ignoring the
wars, injustice, and cries of  the poor
and our ailing planet. “We carried on
regardless, thinking we would stay
healthy in a world that was sick.” In
our stormy sea, we now cry out: “Wake
up, Lord!”

Now is the time of  choosing

Really, said Pope Francis, it is
Jesus calling out to us to be converted,
calling us to faith.

“You are calling on us to seize
this time of  trial as a time of  choosing,”
he said.

Now is not the time of  God’s
judgment, but of  our own: “a time to
choose what matters and what passes
away, a time to separate what is
necessary from what is not.”

The Pope said we can draw
lessons from the many people who –
even though fearful – have reacted by
giving their lives, including medical
personnel, supermarket clerks,
cleaners, priests, police officers, and
volunteers. This, he said, “is the force
of the Spirit poured out and fashioned
in courageous and generous self-
denial.”

Stripped of  our self-sufficiency

Pope Francis said faith begins
“when we realize we are in need of
salvation” and are not self-sufficient.
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If  we turn to Jesus and hand
Him our fears, said the Pope, He will
conquer them.

“Because this is God’s
strength: turning to the good
everything that happens to us, even
the bad things. He brings serenity
into our storms, because with God
life never dies.”

So, God asks us now, in the
midst of  the tempest, “to reawaken
and put into practice that solidarity
and hope capable of  giving strength,
support and meaning to these hours
when everything seems to be
floundering.”

His cross is our hope

Jesus’ cross, said Pope
Francis, is the anchor that has saved
us, the rudder that has redeemed us,
and our hope, because “by His cross
we have been healed and embraced
so that nothing and no one can
separate us from His redeeming
love.”

“In the midst of isolation
when we are suffering from a lack
of  tenderness and chances to meet
up, and we experience the loss of
so many things,” he said, “let us once
again listen to the proclamation that
saves us: He is risen and is living by
our side.”

So, we embrace His cross in
the hardships of the present time and
make room in our hearts “for the
creativity that only the Spirit is capable
of  inspiring.”

“Embracing the Lord in
order to embrace hope: that is the
strength of  faith, which frees us from
fear and gives us hope.”

Turning to the Lord

Concluding his meditation,
Pope Francis entrusted us all to the
Lord, through the intercession of the
Blessed Virgin Mary, so that our faith
might not waiver in this time of  crisis.

“Dear brothers and sisters,
from this place that tells of  Peter’s
rock-solid faith, I would like this
evening to entrust all of  you to the
Lord, through the intercession of
Mary, Health of  the People and Star
of  the stormy Sea. From this
colonnade that embraces Rome and
the whole world, may God’s blessing
come down upon you as a consoling
embrace. Lord, may you bless the
world, give health to our bodies and
comfort our hearts. You ask us not
to be afraid. Yet our faith is weak, and
we are fearful. But you, Lord, will not
leave us at the mercy of  the storm.
Tell us again: ‘Do not be afraid’ (Mt
28:5). And we, together with Peter,
‘cast all our anxieties onto you, for
you care about us’ (cf. 1Pet 5:7).”
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CIRCULAR # 1 COVID-19
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Prot. No. 23/2020         March 06, 2020

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

May the Lord give you peace!

The threat of  the Coronavirus (COVID-19) has prompted many
governments, institutions and dioceses to issue precautionary guidelines as
this virus has rapidly spread to many countries. The following
recommendations are believed to be proportionate to the current
understanding of  the coronavirus and the risks outlined by health authorities.
They are consistent with the Catholic Church’s prerogative to protect those
who are most vulnerable.

 Individual should consider their own health, including any potential
to infect others with a contagious disease before attending a public
liturgical celebration.

 People with serious colds or other illness are advised to stay at home.

 Holy Water should be temporarily removed from stoups at the doors
of  churches to reduce the possibility of  transmission of  the virus.
Holy Water to be available for people to take home.

 When exchanging the Sign of  Peace, individual should avoid shaking
hands but say “Peace be with you” and offer a smile, wave, nod or
bow.

 The coronavirus is easily spread through saliva. In celebration of  Holy
Qurbana, it is there fore recommended that the Body of Christ only
be administered in the hand because of the high risk of transmission
if  people continue to receive on the tongue.

 All ministers of  Holy Communion should take particular care to wash
their hands before and after distributing.



 The faithful who are too unwell to attend Sunday Mass- Whether due
to coronavirus or some other condition or are at particular risk of
contracting the COVID-19 virus can honor their Sunday obligation
by participating in a time of  prayer within the home, reading the
Scriptures or watching Mass on television

 Parish Priests, Chaplains and other Church leaders are encouraged to
communicate their relevant advice with the faithful clearly and
appropriately.

The advice should be considered alongside local Church and national
health guidance, including from the Commonwealth Department of
Health.

Yours in Christ,

+ Mar Jose Kalluvelil

   Bishop of  Mississauga
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Prot. No. 26/2020 March 14, 2020

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Jesus Christ,

Together with all Canadians, the Syro-Malabar Catholic Eparchy of
Mississauga is following with deep concern the current developments in
Canada and throughout the world regarding the rapid spread of  Coronavirus
(COVID-19). Our primary concern is the spiritual and physical health of
the people, especially the most vulnerable among us.

This new virus is understandably a source of  anxiety and fear for
many. Practical information on responding to the virus and mitigating its
spread is available from local public health officials, as well as from the
federal and provincial governments, and should be heeded. We have pro-
vided several updates and precautionary measures on last weekend in this
regard. It is our duty to avoid all the circumstances that may cause the spread
of  this pandemic virus. So, please follow all the directives from the Federal,
Provincial, City and Health Departments. Yesterday, March 13, Ontario’s
Chief  Medical Officer directed to cancel any gathering larger than 250 people.
Many other provinces and cities have different directives regarding the num-
ber.

Taking into consideration our whole-Canada geographical jurisdic-
tion I recommend the following remedial measures:
1. The Holy Qurbana is the source and summit of  the Christian life. (Lu-

men gentium, no.11). However, realizing that a number of  parishes will
have the difficulty in keeping the attendance below 250 this Sunday,
March 15, I regrettably ask our Parish priests of  Ontario province to
cancel Sunday Holy Qurbana.

2. Parish priests in other provinces are requested to follow the directives
of  the local Catholic Bishops and Civil authorities.

3. For this weekend and any other which may be required, I grant the
faithful dispensation from their Sunday obligation to attend the Holy
Qurbana.

4. Weekday Holy Qurbana schedules should remain untouched to allow
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the faithful to receive the sacraments and to be strengthened their spiri-
tual life and empower others in their service for the most vulnerable
among us. Pastoral Center 6630 Turner Valley Rd, Mississauga, ON
L5N 2P1 Canada Tel: +1 (905) 858-8200, Fax: (905) 858-8208, Email:
curia@syromalabar.ca, Web: www.syromalabar.ca

5. After this weekend we will assess this decision for next weekend, and
any other that is required, after consulting heath officials.

6. At this time of  special vigilance, I strongly urge everyone to be very
cautious about their interactions with one another and to practice good
hygiene (washing the hands, covering the mouth when cough etc.) I ask
that those who are sick, feeling unwell or vulnerable to sickness, refrain
from attending Holy Qurbana at present.

7. During this period of  suffering let us focus on special spiritual empow-
erment. Therefore, I strongly urge you to keep from March 15, Sunday
to April 19, Divine Mercy Sunday as special prayer days for saving the
whole world from Coronavirus (COVID-19). Special days are allotted
to each parish and mission in our Eparchy. (The list of  parishes and
Missions are attached). You may have Eucharistic Adoration, Rosary,
Divine Mercy, Stations of  the Cross, reading and meditation of  the
Word of  God etc. according to the convenience of  the parish and indi-
vidual situation. We will soon be celebrating Easter-Christ’s triumph
over death as the Lord of  Life and the source of  everlasting hope. The
spread of  the COVID-19 virus is a moment for Catholics to offer spe-
cial prayers of  intercessions for the healing of  those infected, for the
protection of  the elderly and for the prevention of  the disease’s spread.
We entrust our people, our country and the whole world to the power-
ful and maternal intercession of  Virgin Mary, Mother of  Christ and
ours.

Sincerely in Christ,

            Mar Jose Kalluvelil
Bishop of  Mississauga
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Port. No. 27/2020 March 21, 2020

My dear brothers and sisters in Jesus Christ,

I wish to provide you with a further update on our response as
Christian community as we face the threat of  COVID -19 pandemic. Many
provinces in Canada have declared a state of  emergency. The levels of  anxiety
and fear have increased in many provinces. Although the risk of  infection
remains slow in certain provinces, we believe it is best to act from an
abundance of  caution and implement all possible measures of  prevention

After a careful discernment and considering directives from all levels
of  government, and with reference to the decisions of  other dioceses, I
decree that the following be implemented in all the parishes and missions of
the Eparchy of  Mississauga:

1. The public celebration of  Holy Qurbana on Sundays and weekdays is
cancelled until further notice.

2. Recognizing that the Eucharist is the source and submit of  our spiritual
life, on Sundays and weekdays priests will celebrate Holy Qurbana
privately for the intention of  the faithful and you will be able to
participate via livestream. In addition, Holy Qurbana will be offered
everyday at 10.00 am and 7.30 pm at St. Alphonsa Cathedral, Mississauga
which will be available in Face Book: Alphonsa Cathedral
Mississauga and in YouTube: Holy Mass @ 10.00 am in Cathedral.
I will officiate the Holy Qurbana at 10.00 am, as far as possible.

3. Baptisms, funerals and weddings should be strictly limited in size, with
immediate family only; and at the same time, keeping in mind all
government limitation on group size, travel restrictions, social distancing,
at-risk groups etc.

4. Pastors are asked to arrange for private confessions ensuring all health
and safety guidelines of  the government.
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5. Only essential meetings in parishes and missions are to take place and
holding such meetings electronically should be encouraged.

6. Information regarding Holy Week celebrations, Sacramental preparation,
Chrism Mass, First Holy Communion and Confirmation etc. will be
communicated later.

7. As mentioned last weekend, I strongly encourage you to focus on
spiritual empowerment during this difficult period of  COVID -19. We
have declared a spiritual warfare against this pandemic from March 15
to April 19, the Sunday of  Divine Mercy. Let’s make our home a real
‘domestic church’ with online Qurnaba, family rosary, Scripture reading,
Stations of  the Cross, the Divine Mercy Chaplet etc. This is also a time
to contemplate on the brevity of  our life and of  our own mortality. I
am deeply grateful to notice that our priests, sisters and lay faithful have
taken this spiritual warfare into their hearts. Our Risen Lord will listen
to our prayers and reward abundantly.

8.  Help the Needy: In this challenging time, it is as important as ever for
the Church to be closer to the People of  God, especially to the needy.
St. Paul reminds, “Let us not grow weary in well-doing, for in due season
we shall reap, if  we not lose heart” (Galatians 6:9).

9. Today the Eparchy of  Mississauga convoked an emergency Pastoral
Council meeting via zoom and assessed the gravity of  the issues related
to COVID-19 and took appropriate decisions on this challenging
situation. Each parish has decided to create a Crisis Management Team
under the leadership of the pastor to stop spreading of this pandemic
and support all those who are facing hardship as a result of  COVID-19
outbreak. The existing Parish Council, if  necessary, can take up this
special role. The diocesan level core group of  the Crisis Management
Team has been set up with experts and volunteers for these important
tasks. I cordially encourage you all to become part of  this “Good
Samaritan” initiative.

Do not be afraid. The Lord is never be absent. Let’s continue to care for
ourselves and one another. The ‘Resurrection’ is awaiting.

Yours in Christ,

Mar Jose Kalluvelil
         Bishop of  Mississauga
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Prot. No. 28/2020 March 30,2020

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Jesus Christ,

In this challenging time of  COVID-19, it is more important for the
Church to be closer to the suffering People of  God. In view of  this effective
closeness and togetherness, the Eparchy of  Mississauga held an emergency
Pastoral Council meeting on March 21, 2020 and about 60 people from all
over Canada, representing the Pastoral Council and Eparchy’s various
departmental heads attended this meeting. After a detailed analysis of  the
present crisis we constituted a task force by name ‘COVID-19 Crisis
Management Team’ in Eparchial level and decided to begin its units in every
parish and mission. I am very happy to inform you that, to respond to this
sad situation, COVID-19 Crisis Management Team, consisted of  various
experts and committed volunteers, under their pastors, have already been
started functioning quite effectively through out our Eparchy.

The first eparchial level meeting of  the COVID-19 Crisis
Management Team held on March 25, 2020, discussed the team’s, vision,
mission, and core values. The team set the Vision as “To protect human life
from all adversities and accompany them with total wellbeing in physical,
mental, spiritual and social dimensions of  life during COVID-19 pandemic”;
and Mission as “To create a seamless response system emphasizing the unique
cultural and social values and belief  systems of  our community without
neglecting the people of  God at large. We also want to ensure the quality of
life and make sure we have a suitable support system to offer them during
this crisis”.  The COVID-19 Crisis Management Team discussed the
community’s various needs and identified five core priority areas: Physical
Health, Spiritual Health, Mental Health, Social needs and Financial needs.
The team also agreed to follow appropriate professionalism while serving
the community.

Again, on March 28, 2020 another urgent Pastoral Council meeting
was convened and evaluated the situation and took appropriate decisions. It
is highly praiseworthy to note that the SMYM (Syro- Malabar Youth
Movement) of  the Eparchy of  Mississauga has developed a website with a

CIRCULAR # 4 COVID-19
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view to share the updated information to fight against the COVID-19
pandemic effectively. Please see the link, http://smymcanada.com. It serves
as a helpline with many essential information. I wholeheartedly congratulate
its entire technical team. Let us pray incessantly to the heavenly Father to
save us and the whole world; and I encourage everyone to do whatever we
can to overcome this challenging situation.

It is during this time of  severe crisis that we enter the Holy Week,
commemorating the Paschal mysteries of  the Lord.  Let us join our prayers
to the passion of  Jesus Christ and pray for the gift of  Divine Mercy. In
keeping with the directives issued by the government and the Congregation
for the Eastern Churches, the following guidelines are issued by the Syro-
Malabar Church for the celebration of  the Holy Week liturgies in our
churches. Kindly adhere to these guidelines.

1. On the basis of the restrictions imposed for the assembly and
movement of  people to contain this pandemic, it is decided that the
rites of  the Holy Week are to be celebrated without the gathering of
the faithful.

2. The Bishop will celebrate the liturgies in the cathedral and the priests
in their respective parishes. However, care should be taken to see that
there are not more than five persons present at any time.

3. As far as possible live streaming of  the liturgical celebrations should
be done for the benefit of the faithful.

4. On Palm Sunday, palms just enough for those present (if  available)
need to be blessed. The palms need not be distributed to others on
Palm Sunday.

5. The Chrism Mass celebrations are postponed. It can be held later,
may be in connection of  Pentecost.

6. On Holy Thursday, the washing of  feet is to be omitted.

7. The traditional braking of  the bread should be limited to individual
families. There should be no common breaking of  the bread either in
Family Units or in any kind of  small groups.
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8. On Good Friday no public veneration of  the Cross should be held.
These may be scheduled on a later occasion, on September 14, the
Feast of  the Exaltation of  the Cross, for instance.

9. On Holy Saturday the Blessing of  the Water need not be held for
distributing to the people. This can be done at a later time.

10. The Easter rituals need not be held at night. Offering the morning
Holy Qurbana in the morning will suffice.

11. The Holy Week should be a time of  incessant prayers in families.
Reading of  the Scripture and praying the Liturgy of  the Hours, the
Stations of  the Cross and the Chaplet of  Divine Mercy will help the
faithful to live in the Spirit of  the Holy Week.

Hoping to experience the compassion and protection of the Lord during
this time of  severe afflictions and restrictions, let us unite ourselves to the
salvific mysteries of  our Lord Jesus Christ. May our Merciful Father bless
us, our Eparchy, our Church and the whole world.

Yours cordially in Christ,

Mar Jose Kalluvelil

Bishop of  Mississauga
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Curia Meeting on March 19,2020

The Eparchy Curia meeting was held on March 19 to analyze the
challenging situation of  COVID-19. It discussed about various precautions
to be taken and the instructions necessary to be given to the parishes. An
immediate circular was sent to the parishes regarding the liturgical regulations
in this critical situation. The Curia decided to convene an emergency Pastoral
Council meeting on March 21 with a view to create social awareness and
evaluate the community feedbacks from various parishes and missions.
College of  Consultors Body Meeting

Taking into consideration the seriousness and challenges of  the
outbreak of  Covid-19 pandemic a series of  meetings of  the College of
Consultors were held on March 9,13 and 26 consecutively. On March 9 it
was decided to have special prayer to exterminate Corona virus and the
prayer card was distributed to the parishes. It was also decided to observe as
days of  special chain prayer from March 15, Sunday to April 19, Sunday of
Divine Mercy under the leadership of  various parishes and missions in the
Eparchy.

On March 13 we evaluated the policies of  the Federal and Provincial
governments on COVID-19 pandemic and adhering to them we decided to
cancel all public gatherings and Holy Qurbana with the participation of  the
public. The Consultors Body on March 26 approved the suggestion of  the
Curia to convene an emergency Pastoral Council Meeting to discuss about
the further steps to face the pandemic. All the three meetings were presided
over by His Excellency Bishop Jose Kalluvelil. From the emergency Pastoral
Council, a Crisis Management Team was formed, and the team is working
to reach out the needy with specific Vision, Mission and Action Plan. Reports
of  the Pastoral Council meeting and the Crisis Management Team are given
below.

Monthly Recollection for Priests and Sisters
Monthly Recollection for Priests and Sisters for the month of  April

will be held on  April 06, 2020 at 11.00 am. Due to the challenging situation
of  the pandemic the monthly recollection will be via zoom. Fr. Shaji
Thumpechirayil will nourish us with the spiritual thoughts.
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PASTORAL COUNCIL REPORT, 21.03.2020

His Excellency Mar. Jose Kalluvelil,
Rev. Fathers, Rev. Sisters, and Pastoral Council members:

On  March 21, 2020, the Eparchy of  Mississauga held an urgent meeting
of  the Pastoral Council and about 60 people from all over Canada,
representing the Pastoral Council, and Eparchy’s various departmental heads
attended this meeting.  His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil in his keynote
speech spoke to the members about the urgency of  this meeting and
requested everyone to share their thoughts and recommendations for the
Eparchy and on how to move forward during this COVID-19 crisis. His
Excellency reported that COVID-19 has created a context of  the crisis in
the wider Canadian society and there is an impact on our community too.
He said that the Eparchy is closely monitoring the evolving Canadian situation
and in response has issued two urgent circulars to parishes and missions to
adhere to the federal, provincial and local governmental regulations. He
reported that the Eparchy is the “People of  God” and he wants the Eparchy
to continue to serve the people in every possible way. He requested God’s
providence and everybody’s support to overcome this crisis time.

Followed  by His Excellency’s keynote speech Mr. Saji George,  Joint
Secretary of  the Pastoral council talked to the members about who are the
people at risk of  getting COVID-19 infection, who are the people need our
special care, and what can we can do as a community to support those
people in crisis. After that, Mr. Shinobi T.S. from the Social Services
department explained to the members about various federal and provincial
government funds and exceptions available for the Canadian people affected
by COVID-19 crisis. In the subsequent sharing session, Mr. Jimmy Varghese,
Grand Knight from the Knights of  Columbus, Mr. Cherian Manathara,
Director of  Social Services Department, Rev. Fr. Daris Moolayil, Secretary
of  Pastoral Council, Mr. Santhosh Mathew, Auditor, and Finance Committee
Member, Mr. Thomas Varghese, Director of  Divine Academy, Mr. Jolly
Joseph, Director of  Shepherd of  Faith, Dr. Mimi Puthuparambil, other
pastoral council members and special invitees to the meeting have shared
their thoughts and worries about our community. The members from
Toronto, Ottawa, London, Winnipeg, Calgary, Vancouver, Edmonton,
Kingston, and Halifax reported that the COVID-19 crisis has impacted
almost every province and city in Canada and they are all worried about the
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evolving crisis in our country. Mr. Jerin Raj reported that the crisis of  COVID-
19 has already started impacting our international students and students
from Peterborough and Bellville area have contacted him for urgent food
support. Fr. Sajo Puthussery stated that the need of  the time is to “stop the
spread and support the system”.

The following are the main recommendations of  the Pastoral Council
held on March 21, 2020.

1. Create an Eparchy level Crisis Management Team to coordinate the
Eparchy’s efforts in managing the COVID-19 crisis.

2. Each parish/mission to form their own urgent Crisis Management Team
that consists of  parish priests and parish council members.

3. Arrange immediate Spiritual, Emotional, Medical, Financial and other
Physical supports for people affected or quarantined due to COVID-
19 and/or in crisis due to other losses.

4. Request every family unit in our Eparchy to proactively respond to the
various needs of  community members in their best possible ways.

5. Advise the community members to maintain proper caution while
responding to the various needs of  the community and not to spread
the virus or to get the infection.

6. Share information from government and health departments on
COVID-19 and various supports available for people in all levels of
the Eparchy.

7. Anticipating the evolving COVID-19 crisis and with due caution, our
Eparchy may start an urgent on-line fund-raising to support our Eparchy
and the community.

8. Strictly ask our community members to stay away from visiting our
churches and advise them to use on-line prayer services and Holy Mass.

9. If  possible, arrange an on-line retreat.
10. Eparchy and all its parishes and missions to immediately follow every

possible austerity measure to control their expenses as the income from
members’ offerings and other donations are limited or nothing at this
time.

11. Explore opportunities where we can collaborate with other non-profit
agencies in our community to support each other.

24



COVID-19 CRISIS MANAGEMENT TEAM
The pastoral council convened today formed a COVID-19 Crisis
Management Team at Eparchy Level with the following volunteers as its
initial members:
1. H. E. Mar Jose Kalluvelil Bishop, Eparchy of  Mississauga

2. Rev. Fr. Pathros Champakkara Proto-Syncellus, Eparchy of  Mississauga

3. Rev. Fr. Daris Moolayil Secretary, Pastoral Council, Eparchy of
Mississauga

4. Rev. Fr. Plogen Kannampuzha Priest- West Region/Saskatoon

5. Rev. Fr. Boby Muttathuvalayil PRO, Eparchy of  Mississauga & Priest from East
Region/Ottawa

6. Mr. Saji George Joint Secretary, Pastoral Council, Eparchy of
Mississauga

7. Mr. Jimmy Varghese Grand Knight, Knights of Columbus

8. Mr. Jolly Joseph Director, Shepherd of  Faith

9. Mr. Cherian Manathara Director, Social Services

10. Mr. Thomas Varghese Director, Divine Academy

11. Mr. Santhosh Mathew Financial Council, Eparchy of  Mississauga

12. Mr. Paul Mathew Coordinator, Social Services (New Immigrants)

13. Mr. Jijo Alapattu Financial Council, Eparchy of  Mississauga

14. Mr. Shinobi T.S. Social Services, Eparchy of  Mississauga

15. Ms. Lucy Varghese Pastoral Council- Vancouver

16. Mr. Joby Scaria Pastoral Council- Calgary

17. Mr. Nivin Markose Pastoral Council- Grand Prairie

18. Mr. Arun Johny Pastoral Council- Halifax

19. Mr. Anoop George Pastoral Council- Edmonton

20. Mr. Sabu Mathew Pastoral Council- Winnipeg

21. Ms. Suni John Pastoral Council- Toronto
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22. Mr. Jerin Raj Pastoral Council- Toronto

23. Mr. John Chennoth Pastoral Council- Toronto

24. Mr. Santhosh Thomas Pastoral Council- Toronto

25. Ms. Tessy Pukulakatt Pastoral Council- Mississauga

26. Dr. Mimi Puthuparapil Doctor, Family Medicine

27. Dr. Joy Kuncheria Doctor, Family Medicine

28. Dr. Joseph Chemparathy Doctor, Family Medicine

29. Ms. Chris Lamannil Barrister and Solicitor

30. Mr. Siji Antony Social Worker

This emergency meeting of  the Pastoral Council concluded with speech
from Rev. Fr. Daris Moolayil, Pastoral Council Secretary; concluding prayers
from Rev. Fr. Pathros Champakkara Peely, Vicar General, and blessings from
His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil.

Next Meeting
His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil in his concluding speech expressed

his gratitude to all the members for putting their every effort to attend the
emergency session of  Pastoral Council.  He announced that the first meeting
of  COVID-19 Crisis Management Team will be on Wednesday, March 25,
2020 at 8:00 pm and the next meeting of  Pastoral Council and the Special
Invitees meeting will be on Saturday, March 28, 2020, at 11:00 am. Both
meetings will be on ZOOM and the members are urged to come prepared.

Reported by:
Rev. Fr. Daris Moolayil
SecretaryPastoral Council 2019-2021

Mr. Saji George
Joint Secretary Pastoral Council 2019-2021
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CRISIS MANAGEMENT TEAM MEETING REPORT-
MARCH 25

On March 21, 2020, His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil, the Bishop
of  Eparchy of  Mississauga appointed a Crisis Management Team that
including His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil, Proto-Syncellus, Rev. Fr.
Pathrose Champakkara Peely, Rev. Fathers from all four regions of  the
Eparchy, Pastoral Council Members, various departmental heads of  the
Eparchy and valued volunteers from the community as COVID-19 Crisis
Management Team for assessing the COVID-19 crisis at the Eparchy and
supporting the community all across Canada.

The first meeting of  the COVID-19 Crisis Management Team held
on March 25, 2020, discussed the team’s, vision, mission and core values.
The team set the Vision of  the Crisis Management Team as “to Protect
Human Life from all adversities and accompany them with total wellbeing”
and Mission as “to Create a seamless response system emphasizing the unique
cultural and social values and belief  systems of  our community without
neglecting the people of  God at large”. The team also agreed to follow
appropriate professionalism and uphold the community’s spiritual values
while serving the community.

The COVID-19 Crisis Management Team discussed the community’s
various needs and identified the following core priority areas as need the
attention of  the Eparchy and the Crisis Management team:

1. Physical Health:  The requirement of  people impacted by COVID-19
crisis; their physical well-being needs and the existing support system
(Resources).

2. Spiritual Health:  The requirement of  the people impacted by COVID-
19 crisis; their spiritual needs and delivery of  services (Spiritual Services).

3. Mental Health:  The requirement of  the people impacted by COVID-
19 crisis: their mental health needs and resources to address their needs.

4. Social Needs: The requirement of  the people displaced by COVID-19
crisis such as house, income, grocery, and supplies.

The Crisis Management Team further discussed the action required from
the Eparchy and the Crisis Management Team and listed nine (9) major
areas and the team agreed to discuss them with the upcoming Pastoral
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Council Meeting. The Pastoral Council will be meeting on March 28, 2020,
at 11:00 AM (Toronto Time). More details on the action plan will be circulated
to the community after Saturday’s meeting.

COVID-19: Eparchy Level Action Plan:

In order to meet the above needs of  the people, i.e. to “prevent the
spread” of  COVID-19 infection and to ensure the “safety and well-being”
of  the community, the Crisis Management Team discussed various services,
and solutions available and agreed to follow the following actions at the
Eparchy level:

28

Needs

Physical
Health

Action required

Arrange
immediately Crisis
Line at Eparchy
and Parish levels for
communication.
Share authentic
health and service
information
through Eparchy
Website. In the
absence of  Eparchy
website use SMYM
portal.
Prevent community
transmission by
closing all direct
services at parishes
and missions for
the public.
Prevent
transmission of
virus to priests
and sisters by
Posting signage on
our front door.

Priority

Urgent

By March
31, 2020:
On-going
basis.

Immediate

Immediate

Target
Population

Community

Community

Community

Clergy and
Sisters

Responsibility &
Medium of  services

Eparchy & Parish/Mission
Bishop/Pastor/
Kaikkaran
Dedicated phone line

Fr. Boby Muttathuvalayil,
Mr. Jerin Raj,
Dr. Mimi S. George
Website

Bishop/Clergy

Communicate by
Circulars/Signage at the
door/E-mail/Website

Bishop, Priests,
Kaikkarans & community
Communicate by Signage/
E-mail/Circular
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Spiritual
Health

Mental
Health

Social
Needs

Dedicate one Holy
Mass per week for
the frontline health
workers (Nurses,
PSWs, Doctors, and
paramedic staffs)

Arrange adoration &
prayer services for
community.

Urgent Prayer
Services: Make the
community aware that
they can contact the
parish priests for
urgent prayer requests
and Emergency prayer
services
Arrange a
multidisciplinary
team of
professionals at
Parish and Mission
Level to support the
community.
Telephone support
for seniors: To phone
seniors and check on
their well-being
directly.

Grocery Support: a).
Case to case
support.b). Collect
and store food.

Urgent

Urgent

Urgent

Urgent. On-
going

On-going
Urgent

O-going
Urgent

Frontline
Health Care
workers &
people at risk.

Community

People in
quarantine and
affected by C-
19

People affected
by C-19 Crisis
& Economic
Crisis

Seniors and
people living in
isolation

International
Students&New
immigrants

Eparchy & Parish/
Mission
YouTube channel/
Facebook Live/
Webcasting

Eparchy & Parish/
Mission/
Webs i te/Facebook
People send their
requests by email / phone

Parish/Mission/ MC’s
People send their
requests by email /
phone

Parish /MissionSocial
Services
MASWO
(Malayalam)Non-
binding Professional
Services by phone.

Seniors Ministry, Parish
& Missions/Website
Service by phone.
Direct contact with
person with due
caution.

KOC & St. Alphonsa
CathedralParish/
Mission/Website
Face to face contact &
direct delivery of  items
with due caution.
Phone contacts
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Share Community
resources. Eg.
Hospitals, Food
Banks, Clinics for
People who do not
have OHIP, Meals
on Wheels, Grocery
Gateway, etc

Create a list of
vulnerable people
and contact them.
(eg. People suffering
from Chronic
Illness, Terminal
illness, people with
low informal
support system) and
follow up with their
needs.
Create Resource
Team Legal aid and
special services
(people who are
actively involved in
legal matters/
human resources) to
give accurate and
reliable guidance to
legal matters.

On-going

Urgent On-
going

On-going

Community /
people
impacted by C-
19 and
Economic
Crisis.

People in
isolation,
Special needs,
in critical care

International
Students/
Unemployed/
Evicted

Social Services
Department/ Parish /
Mission/ Website
Website/Facebook/
E-mail/Circulars/
Bulletin

Parish/Mission Social
Services
Professional service with
supervision and caution

Eparchy/Parish/
MissionSocial Services
Referral services

The Crisis Management Team will be discussing the above action plan with
the upcoming Pastoral Council Meeting. The next meeting of  the Pastoral
Council will be on March 28, 2020, at 11:00 AM (Toronto Time) and more
details on the action plan will be reported to the community after Saturday’s
meeting.
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NEWS FROM DEPARTMENTS

WESTERN REGIONAL PASTORAL CENTER
9120,146 St, NW, Edmonton AB, T5R 0W2, Email:

westernrpcedm@gmail.com

Department of  Family Apostolate for the Western Region conducted
Marriage Preparation Course at St. Alphonsa Syro Malabar Forane Church,
Edmonton on March 13, 2020 to March 15. Seven youth from different
provinces of  Canada attended the course.

Rev. Fr. Thomas Thaicheril, parish priest of  St. Alphonsa Chruch,
Edmonton distributed the certificates. Gratefully acknowledge the dedication
of  the experienced and skilled Resource Team who volunteered to lead the
classes to assist the youth preparing for marriage. Gratefully acknowledge
the support of  Rev. Fr. Thomas Thaicheril, Parish Priest St. Alphonsa Syro
Malabar Church Edmonton and the parishners for facilitating the venue.
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Dear parents of  Pious Members,

I hope you and your families are coping well during these
unprecedented times and that you and your family are well and safe.  Our
Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil has sent out circulars pertaining to COVID 19 –
hope you all have read through and are managing the new normal.

At this time it is very important that we focus on our spiritual growth
especially with our children.  God our Saviour is the only one who can help
us out during these difficult times.  It is important for our children to know
that everything will be ok as long as God is with us and for that we need to
spend time praying to our Lord.  Our kids are just as scared as we are right
now.  Our kids not only can hear everything that is going on around them,
but they feel our constant tension and anxiety.  They have never experienced
anything like this before.  Over the coming weeks, you will see an increase in
behavior issues with your kids. Whether it’s anxiety, or anger, or protest that
they can’t do things normally - it will happen.  You will see more meltdowns,
tantrums, and oppositional behavior in the coming weeks.  This is normal
and expected under these circumstances.

What kids need right now is to feel comforted and loved.  To feel
like it’s all going to be ok.  Following are some of  the spiritual activities you
can engage with your children at home:

Ø Virtual prayer (PAC Family Prayer group says the Rosary every day
at 6PM through a dial in #)

Ø Adoration & Holy Mass at home (St. Alphonsa Cathedral has this at
7PM daily)

Ø Chain bible reading (Sit at home and read loudly for 1/2 hour.  After
your time is done please call or text the next family on the list to let
them know where you stopped.  From there the next family will
continue.)

Ø Encourage children to do PAC 2020

PIOUS ASSOCIATIONS FOR CHILDREN
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Ø Ask children to write bible verses e.g. Roman 16:20, Genesis 12:2,
Isaiah 41:10

Ø Stations of  Cross at home (Join the PAC Family Group virtually
every day at 3PM)

Don’t force your children to do anything.  Parents can lead by example
and children will follow.  If  I can leave you with one thing, it’s this: at the
end of  all of  this, your kids’ mental health will be more important than their
academic skills.  And how they felt during this time will stay with them long
after the memory of  what they did during those weeks is long gone.  So
keep that in mind, every single day
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April Activity - Monthly meeting for April we cannot come together but
we will send you a link to do at home

Saint: St. George

Feast: April 23

Virtue: Love

Bible Verse: ‘You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with
all your soul, and with all your mind, and with all your strength.’ The second



is this, ‘You shall love your neighbor as yourself.’ There is no other
commandment greater than these. (Mark 12:30-31).

Description:

Jesus Kids & HCA Junior:

God wants us to serve and to see the goodness in everyone we meet.

HCA Senior & CML:

Love is not just an emotion it is also a decision. Love involves a
deliberate choice to give and to serve others even though the service
may go unnoticed and unappreciated.

From the perspective of  the Catholic Graduate Expectations, a loving
person:

 Relates to family intimacy and sexuality as God-given gifts, to be used as
the creator intended

 Relates to family members in a loving, compassionate and respectful
manner especially when the other seems ‘unlovable’

For more information,

please contact Sr. Jeslin CMC
at piousassociationsinexarchate@gmail.com.
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International Youth Summit

In the light of  recent Covid-19 outbreak, the Youth Leaders’ Summit
scheduled to be held in Rome from June 20-24, 2020 was postponed to a
later date.

Covid-19, Daily Online Prayer

Under the initiative of  the SMYM National Team, prayer meeting is
being conducted every day from 9.00 - 9.30 pm. Different parishes are allotted
specific days to lead the prayer after which Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil would
address the youth and their problems regarding Covid-19. Various problems
of  International students like eviction, food shortages, etc.  have been
resolved in this short duration.

This 30-minute session held on daily basis with Bishop Mar Jose
Kalluvelil and Fr. Jojo Changanamthundathil has proved to be a great sharing
experience for the youth all over Canada.

There was a Youth Adoration held on March 26, 2020 led by Fr.
Shaji Thumpechirayil. More than 50 Youth attended the adoration via zoom,
and we were more than blessed for having received such an anointing service.

A Crisis Management Team has been formed from every Parish
including Youth representatives. As International students are a major part
of  the affected community, various measures such as food collection and
distribution have been adopted by most of  the parishes. This is to help
students who are struggling to meet their daily needs due to the loss of  jobs.

Website of  SMYM Canada

Well, March was definitely a month of  great concern as we all know;
however, SMYM Canada has a very happy news to share. The first ever
official website of  SMYM Canada (smymcanada.com) under Eparchy
Mississauga was launched on March 29th, 2020. This is definitely a major

SMYM CANADA
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milestone in the history of  SMYM Canada as it will prove to be a helping
hand for all especially during this crisis as well as in the future.

The Social Services team is working in collaboration with the Eparchy
level COVID -19 crisis management team by providing information and
inputs about resources available to the community and actively engaging in
mobilizing help needed to the affected in the community. The main needs
identified have been physical, spiritual, emotional, social and financial.

Apart from the above, we have also been getting requests for help
with accommodation, job help and settlement. The team remains committed
to help in these areas. As a fallout of  the Corona virus pandemic, it is
anticipated that many of  our parishioners and students may face lay-off  and
job losses.

If  you become aware of  any job opportunities in your place of  work
or industry, we would encourage you to get in touch with the social services
team members and let them know if  you are able to help out.

SOCIAL SERVICES
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NEWS FROM PARISHES

ST. ALPHONSA CATHEDRAL
MISSISSAUGA

Monthly Gathering of  Pious associations for children

On March 7th, 2020, we had our gathering for the Pious Association
for Children.  Pious members started the day with Holy Mass followed by
in class sessions where they learned about “Kindness” and were introduced
to St. Patrick.  As we are all in the Season of  Lent all children were
encouraged to actively participate in Fasting, Prayer and Alms-Giving. They
can use the Lenten Activity sheet as shared in class and email to track the
small sacrifices they make during this period.

The first prize winners in each category of  our Speech and Bible
Story Competition –PAC TALKS represented our Cathedral in the Eparchy
Competition.  It is with great pride that we would like to share that in the
Jesus Kids category Mathew Jolly stood first at the Eparchy level. The
winners will be specially recognized with Trophy – date to be announced.
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Upcoming events

 April 4th:  Seventh Monthly Meeting – Virtual Gathering (Links will
be sent to parents)

Other events

 PAC Family Group Chain Bible Reading – Daily 12 – 10PM

 PAC Family Group Virtual Stations of  Cross and Divine Mercy
Chaplet – Daily at 3PM

 PAC Family Group Virtual Rosary – Daily at 6PM

 Animators Telephone Rosary every Wednesday at 9pm

 Young Ministers of  Christ Telephone Rosary every Thursday at
9 pm

 Animators Monthly Meeting every second Sunday at 11:30am

News from the Knights of  Columbus Council 16624

Knights of  Columbus has been called upon once again to assist our
Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil’s appeal during the Covid-19 crisis situation. There
are many international students who have started facing difficulties in simple
day to day needs like food, accommodation and tuition fees. Most of  the
students try and get some summer jobs during the four-month college break
i.e. from mid April to end August. Tourism has come to a standstill in many
of  the remote areas like Niagara, Barrie, etc. due to the Covid-19 and one
can sense the predicament these students and new immigrant families are
put into. There are many jobs which are at stake with small-size companies
finding it difficult to manage when the economy is badly hit.

The Knights of  Columbus team is willing and ready to assist in any
efforts with the Eparchy, and St Alphonsa Cathedral. Bishop Mar Jose
Kalluveiil requested the Grand Knight Jimmy Varghese as to how we could
spread these efforts across the Eparchy which do not have a Knights division.
The respective Parish Priests and the councils will spearhead these efforts.
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KofC is already working with the Parish Priest Fr Jacob and the
Kaikkaran Thomas Varghese in sourcing one skid of  120x8 lb bagged rice
and 220x2lb green gram (pachapayaru) which will be stored at the Cathedral
for the most-needy people in our community. The Knights will assist in
distribution and logistics.

The Knights of  Columbus had recommended to the Parish Council
to host a ‘Cuisines of  India’ festival on Sunday April 26th towards fundraising
with the net proceeds to be utilized towards planting 70+ white birch trees
around the perimeter of  the Cathedral on May 2nd. This is a joint venture
with all the departments of  the church participating. Due to Covid-19 the
Cuisines of  India will be postponed to May.

Other Knights of  Columbus programs which had to be cancelled
are the Good Friday Walk from Brampton and Mississauga. The decision
for March for Life Rally 2020 to be held on May 14th decision is pending for
now.

The Knights of  Columbus is glad to be working with a dynamic and
supportive Parish Council and our Worthy Chaplain Fr Jacob Edakalathoor
with the constant support and encouragement from our Bishop Mar Jose
Kalluvelil.
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1. Our Spiritual Journey During These Unprecedented Times:

With all the uncertainties due to the present health crisis
worldwide due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, following the directives of
the Canadian Government, the Health Officials and the local Catholic
Bishops of  Canada is very important and essential for the safety of  our
families, parishes and the community as a whole.

Though the faithful are unable to physically attend mass, they are
receiving Jesus in Spiritual Communion through various media such as
Facebook, You-tube, Whats-app and the like. The faithful are spending
time in fervent prayers with families or various prayer groups through
different forms of  devotions whether it is the celebration of  Holy
Qurbana or Adoration via live stream from St. Alphonsa Cathedral,
Mississauga or participating in the Divine Mercy Chaplet and Way of
the Cross led by kids of  the Pious Association through Zoom meetings
and interceding to our Mother Mary through the recitation of  the Holy
Rosary. The families as well as some kids are also immersed in the daily
Bible reading plan.

2. Ward-Wise Elections:

The Unit elections for the Guelph and Kitchener Wards have
been completed and the one scheduled in March for the Cambridge
Ward is postponed for now due to the current Pandemic.

3. Crisis Management Team:

Under the leadership of  our Pastor Fr. George
Changanamthundathil, the Parish Council members as a team is taking a

ST. ALPHONSA PARISH
 CAMBRIDGE
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humble initiative to help those who are experiencing the economic impact
of  the current health crisis due to the COVID-19 Pandemic. The team’s
goal is to prioritize and help out International students, Newcomer
families and Senior citizens in ways possible. As an immediate assistance,
a food drive for International students is in place and keen and kind
volunteers have shown their willingness to distribute the food packages
to the students.

4. Food Drive for International Students:

As the result of  great effort and hard work of  our Crisis
Management Team we could identify some of  the students who in need
of  food and could arrange special coupon in the restaurant and the
students could pick from the restaurant. And a group of  students came
forward to distribute the food to various apartments and needy. Students
appreciated the activity of  the Parish Council.

Let’s all Stay Safe...maintain physical/social distancing, wash our
hands for 20+ seconds to defeat the virus and above all pray
earnestly and trust in the Lord!
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1. Varnam 2019

This fundraiser entertaining program organized by Santarts, Scarborough
was very successful in every respect. In order to thank God and everybody
else who worked hard for the program a special thanksgiving Mass, get-
together, and common lunch was arranged on March 07/ 2020. Seniors
and pioneers were special invitees. As they met together after the winter
recess, they happily enjoyed the program. The profit from Varnam 2019
was 50081. 55.

2. Parish Council Election

The Parish Council which met on the 29th of  February decided to conduct
the election of  Parish Council Members and Family Unit Coordinators
for the year 2020-2022 in March starting from March 7. As the Council
had decided to reorganize the Family Units as there was an imbalance in
their size and the division was based on postal codes. This restructuring
of  the Units was done according to geographical boundaries based on
streets as the Council had recommended. Presently there are twelve Units
and on March 7 election was successfully done in four Units: St. Ignatius
of  Loyola, St. Theresa, St. John Baptist, and St. Joseph. Unfortunately,
we could not continue the election process because of  the situation
created by Covin -19. Hopefully we will do it electronically.

3. Social Functions

In the light of  the existing emergency situation, created by Corona Virus,
the parish suspended all social functions. Liturgical and spiritual programs
are celebrated without congregation; they are attending the functions
on Youtube through the link provided by the parish. The Lenten retreat
which was arranged for March 20-22 was also suspended although Fr.
Shaji Thumpechirayil had arrived from Kerala as planned.

4. Prayer Chain

According to the schedule prepared by the Eparchy, the faithful of  the
Eparchy are engaging themselves in a prayer chain to help with Corona
Virus. Our parish joined in this chain and prayed for the end of  the

ST. THOMAS PARISH
SCARBOROUGH
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pandemic, for the victims and their families on 18, 19 & 20. We had
Mass every morning at 9.00 and adoration of  the Holy Eucharist till
1.00 pm. People were instructed to pray from home, and they were given
bible portions and special prayers for the purpose. The prayer chain was
concluded with a 7.00 pm Mass and Holy Hour afterwards. Jesus Youth
members conducted the Holy Hour.

5. Lenten Practices

People participated in daily Mass in large numbers till emergency was
declared. A good number of  the faithful are observing abstinence and
fasting on given days. Stations of  the cross is conducted at the Church
regularly and many are doing it at home as well. Our Sunday school
students are forgoing candies and other items dear to save them and
they are saving the money for charity. The Catechetical Department has
given them boxes to keep the money. The parish members are doing a
Bible reading project according to the chart prepared by the Bible
Apostolate. The chart is made available to them.

6. Election of the SMYM (National)

Election of  the office bearers of  SMYM (N) for the year 2020-2021 was
conducted on March 14, 2020, with Fr. Daris Cheriyan (Director) and
Nirmal Thomas (Associate Director) supervising. The following are the
new office bearers: Paul Irimpan (President), Ashik Valookaran (vice
President), Trisha Irimpan (General Secretary), Abu George (Secretary),
Aleena Valookaran (Treasurer), John Jacob and Albina Vazhapilly
(Councillors), John Kattathara (ex-officio member). Congratulations to
the new office bearers.

7. Prayer Day

As Pope Francis suggested the parish observed Wednesday, March 25th

and Friday (March 27th) as prayer days. On the 25th Sunday School
students, parents, teachers and others came together the “Our Father”
(40 times) on Zoom. This program was organized by the Catechetical
Department. At 8.00 pm the Parish Council members came on a Zoom
program to pray. On the 27th the parish joined the Pope at 1.00 pm in his
prayer and received his special blessing “Urbi et Orbis”. In the evening
after the 7.00 pm Mass Fr. Shaji Thumpechirayil conducted the Holy
Hour and gave a talk which many participated through Youtube.
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ST. JOSEPH PARISH KINGSTON

zoom app

52



Altar Servers Training

On March 7, 2020 there was a 2 hour training session for all the altar
servers of  the parish. Fr. Martin, the Pastor and the coordinator Mathew
conducted the training session which included both theoretical and practical
sessions. All the servers attended the session.

ST. MARY’S SYRO MALABAR
CATHOLIC CHURCH LONDON

Information Sharing Session by Nurses Ministry
On March 7, 2020 under the auspices of  Nurses Ministry, there

was an information sharing session for all those aspiring for RN or RPN
eligibility examinations. The sharing was done by those nurses who had
already cleared this eligibility examination. They shared valuable information
from their own personal experiences from both preparation phase and the
actual examination phase. All the participants found it extremely useful
and suggested similar ongoing sessions.
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Pious Association Meeting

Our pious association gathering for the month of  March 2020 was
conducted on Saturday, March 7, 2020, at St. Joseph church Oshawa, from
10 am to 12 noon. We started our gathering with a general prayer session in
the church, led by one of  the parents, followed by a holy spirit song. After
that, all the members and coordinators met in the basement. Around 12
children actively participated in the gathering and were led by 7 youth leaders
under the supervision of  2 animators. The gathering began with an action
song called Jumbo Jesus loves you, led by Asmi, David, Phil, Ann Marie,
Richard. Afterwards, Richard Chacko took a session on St. Patrick, he briefly
explained the story of  St. Patrick and ended the session with an interactive
session. Followed by this session, took place some game sessions, were
children actively participated. 

Afterwards, Noah Devassy did a great presentation on Kindness
through interactive slides followed by the question-answer session. Lastly,
we had a prayer section led by our youth leaders, at 11.50. We wrapped up
our sessions with a short prayer including all the parents. Overall, the sessions
were greatly presented by the youth leaders and the parents were impressed
with the efforts that were put in to make the event a success.

ST. JOSEPH SYRO MALABAR
CATHOLIC CHURCH OSHAWA
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Family Units and Parish Council Election

According to the instructions and guidelines from Joseachan, we
have conducted our parish election. In the given situation of  COVID-19, it
was a challenge to conduct the election within the time frame of  Eparchy
and without violating the social distancing guidelines of  the government.
Nisha Ciju, one of the parish councillors came up with the idea of
conducting the election online. We have discussed this idea within the council
and with the concurrence of  Joseachan and decided to conduct with online
election. With the technical support of  Nisha Ciju and supervision of
Kaikarans, Saji Kariyadiyil and Joshy Koottummel we have conducted the
election online from March 20, 5pm to March 21, 5pm. The online election
was a great success and Joseachan announced the winners the very next
day, Sunday the 22nd March 2020.

World Prayer Day

Youth - Catechism Students

In response to the call of  Pope Francis to spend March 25th as a
Day of  Prayer for the victims of  COVID-19, Our youth and catechism
students with the support of  teachers conducted an online prayer meeting
in “Zoom” on Wednesday March 25th at 4pm. Richin Chacko helped to
conduct the prayer meeting and Shibu Chennattu provided the technical
support. Asmi and David led the prayers. Children made their special prayers
for the victims of  COVID-19 and also for God’s special intervention to
spare mankind from this pandemic situation. They also remembered to
keep our Bishop, priests, and sisters in their prayers. They also prayed for
the nurses, doctors, social workers and others who are in frontline to help
the victims. Christin, Hanna, Johan, Noah, Joshua, Phil, Prince, Riana,
Richard, Rosmy, Aleena, Annmarie, Anumol, Smitha, Joshy and Leena
participated in the prayer. Special thanks to our Josachan for joining the
prayer and giving a beautiful message.

Parish Council – Prayer and Situation Evaluation.

In response to the call of  Pope Francis to spend March 25th as a
Day of  Prayer for the victims of  COVID-19, and the instructions from
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Joseachan, the parish council members joined together in “Zoom” on
Wednesday March 25th at 5.30pm. Shibu Chennattu provide the technical
support. Kaikarans- Saji Kariyadiyil, Joshy Koottummel and council
members Anoo George, Smitha Anoo, Binu Kattathara, Sheela Thomas,
Rajeev Devassy, Babitha Rajeev, Leena Joshy, Kurien Xavier, Joji Valookaran,
Jishi Valookaran and Raiju Chackochan were present in the meeting.
Josachan led the prayer. There were special prayers for the victims of
COVID-19 and also for God’s special intervention to spare mankind from
this pandemic situation.

After the prayer, the council discussed about the various aspects of
the current situation and the severe impacts of  the COVID-19 can make
to our community if  the situation gets worse. To monitor the situation and
help the needy we have formed a special team from the council called
SJSMC Covid-19 CM Team to help people affected by COVID-19, especially
international students. The team members are Saji Kariyadiyil, Joshy
Koottummel, Anoo George, Geogy Vallookaran, Jishy Valookaran, Rajeev
Devassy, will work under the supervision of  Joseachan

COVID-19 is a threat to the world. It causes Lives, health issues,
job cuts, financial burden, Legal Status/Visa/PR issues. we should keep a
check on it. We have to use methods to minimize its impacts in our
community otherwise it will be too late.
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Parish Council

On Sunday, April 29, 2020, the first parish council of  the Holy Family
Parish, Halifax for the years 2020-2022 was officially inaugurated. After the
Holy Qurbana, the ex-officio, elected and nominated members, who got
prior approval (Prot. No. 17/2020), were introduced and installed by Fr.
John Mylamvelil.

Fr John thanked Mr
Linto Joseph, the General
Coordinator, and all the
members of the Core
Committee and
acknowledged their
dedication, heard work, time
and energy to build up the
parish community to its
present status. He wished
God’s abundant blessings to them as well as the new parish council members.
In the first meeting held thereafter, the council elected the Kaikarans and
other office bearers.

Kaikarans

Mr Raju Joseph and Mr Franklin
Francis, elected by the parish council, were
confirmed and approved by Prot. No. 22/
2020. They took the office of  Kaikarans after
the oath of  fidelity and secrecy on Sunday,
March 8th, 2020.  

Pothuyogam, Annual Report & Account

Soon after the Holy Qurbana, on March 8th, the Pothuyogam
assembled to present and approve the annual report and account. Mr Jacob
Kainikattil James and Mr Jobin Basani presented the annual report and
balance sheet respectively and they were approved by the

HOLY FAMILY PARISH HALIFAX
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pothuyogam unanimously. Mr Linto Joseph, the old Core Committee
Coordinator, thanked the pastors and parishioners for the cooperation and
encouragement to the Core Committee. Fr. John thanked everybody.

Marriage Preparation Course

We have conducted the
second Marriage Preparation
Course on March 6, 7, & 8. Five
people participated and
certificates were awarded on
March 8th after the Holy Mass
at St Michel’s church.

Welcome to Fr. Roy Kizhakkedath

On March 15th, Holy Family Parish members welcomed our new
priest Rev. Fr. Roy Kizhakkedath. Father Roy participated in the Holly Mass
via social media along with Fr John. About 120 families participated in Holy
Mass in Youtube and Facebook. 

Liturgical Celebrations

During the hard times of  Covid-19, both Fr John and Fr Roy take
the initiate to celebrate Holy Mass, for the communities in Halifax, Berwick,
Lunenburg and Sydney, via social media everyday Sunday at 10,00AM and
weekdays at 7.00AM. Mr Raju Joseph and Mr Jacob Ambadan helped them
in organizing the live broadcast. We have also the Divine Mercy prayer at
3.00PM everyday day on Facebook page. On Tuesday and Friday, we are
conducting way of  Cross at 7.30PM via zoom. On Saturday after the Holy
Qurbana we have Novena to Mother Mary of  Perpetual Help. 

Crisis Management Team

Inspired by the firm conviction, arising from our faith, that we are brothers
and sisters, and wishing to reach out to those who are in need at this crucial
time of  Covid 19 pandemic our Parish Council has decided to function as
Crisis Management Team.
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ST. JOSEPH SYRO-MALABAR
PARISH HAMILTON

Pious Associations Gathering

On Saturday, March 7, the
three Pious Associations: Jesus Kids,
Holy Childhood Association and
Cherupushpa Mission League, held
their monthly gathering. Many
children attended the meetings
which were held at the Mission
House. The events started off  with a prayer and the theme of  “Kindness”
was the main focus for the month of  March. After that, the children were
given an opportunity to showcase a few of  their projects from last month.
They also participated in some games and team-building exercises. The

gathering was concluded by Rev. Fr. Thomas Venmanthara blessing  the
children. Many thanks to the animators and youth volunteers.

YMC Meet

Gathering for the YMC was conducted on March 7 th (Saturday)
from 9:00-11:00 am.  Fr. Thomas offered Holy Mass, and there was an
opportunity given for all the youth to do the sacrament of  confession. The
day also focused on the plans and ideas  that were addressed in February by
the group. Holy family sisters were present for the session.  Youth were
trained to provide small group sessions for the younger group in the parish.
The session was concluded with a prayer and blessing .
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Parish Retreat

The Parish Retreat for the
season of  Lent was held on March 13,
14 and 15 at the Mission House, by Rev.
Fr.Shaji Thumbechirayil.  Parishioners
were able to attend the adoration, the
talks and the Holy Qurbana virtually
because of  the COVID-19 outbreak.

St. Joseph’s Feast

On March 19, 2020, St. Joseph’s Syro-Malabar Parish celebrated the
Feast of  St. Joseph, their Patron Saint,  at the Mission House. The main
celebrant was Fr. Thomas Venmanthara and the homily was given by Fr.
Shaji Thumbechirayil. The  parishioners attended the solemn celebration
virtually once again. Despite the COVID-19 outbreaks, the community found
it to be a holy and divine experience.

International Student Support Programme

St. Joseph’s Syro-Malabar Parish held an initiative to support
International Students impacted by the coronavirus outbreak. Parishioners
generously contributed much time, money and effort to make this outreach
programme  successful. The students were provided with essential food
supplies in order to meet their basic needs.

Catechism Teachers Meeting

On Saturday, March 28, a virtual meeting was held for all Catechism teachers
in order to discuss plans moving  forward with the advent of  the COVID-
19 outbreak.
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The St Mother Theresa  Church
conducted a brief session for new immi-
grant families about Canadian child wel-
fare practices. They were provided with
information regarding various kinds of
abuses and methods of  preventing such
abuses in the family. The session also
covered  effective parenting techniques
and the disciplinary  methods that are
usually practiced in Canada. They were
also provided deatails of  community  re-
sources available for new immigrants in
Niagara Region. The session was led by
Dr. Manju John MSW RSW (Child Pro-
tection Worker)

ST. MOTHER TERESA PARISH
NIAGARA

THUMB: Pray for your family and yourself  that may be safe healthy
from the corona virus.

POINTER: Pray for all those who are working in the frontlines of  the
crisis (doctors, nurses, healthcare, professionals, store work-
ers etc.)

INDEX: Pray for those that lead us such as our government that they
may make wise decisions for our health.

RING: Pray for those are sick due to the corona virus that they may
experience healing.

PINKLE: Pray for our education and our special intention.
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Date Time Program

3 10.00 am Monthly Recollection for Priests and Sisters
Joined in the Ordinandi Dinner conducted by
Serra International

4 07.00 pm Presided over the SOF Board Meeting

5 07.00 pm Presided over the Social Service Meeting

6 09.00 am Gave inaugural talk and class to MPC
participants at Halifax

7 10.00 am Presided over the School Committee Meeting

8 11.00 am Presided over the SK, JK teachers meeting at
Cathedral

12.00 pm Celebrated Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

06.00 pm Presided over the IT meeting

9-12 Participated in the ACBO Spring Plenary
Meeting at Toronto

13 01.00 pm Joined the IT Meeting with Legal Advisors

19 11.00 am Officiated Holy Qurbana on St. Joseph’s Day

21 11.00 am Presided over the emergency Pastoral
Council Meeting via zoom
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25 08.00 pm Presided over the Covid-19, Crisis Management
Team Meeting

26 05.00 pm Presided over the College of Consultors Body
Meeting

27 07.00 pm Officiated Adoration and Holy Qurbana at
Cathedral

28 11.00 am Presided over the emergency Pastoral Council
Meeting via zoom

04.00 pm Presided over the Priests Conference

29 10.00 am Officiated Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

30 07.30 pm Presided over the Meeting with Social Service
Directors on Eparchial Assembly

31 08.00 pm Officiated Holy Qurbana for Knanaya Faithful
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